An End of the Semester Idea

A biology professor at Piedmont Virginia Community College gave his students an optional assignment one day to write a thank-you letter to someone at the college.  He offered to send the note along with the following explanation to the person identified:

“Dear Honored Person, 

Last week in my Bio 102 classes I handout out two pieces of paper to each of my students.  I told them this was an optional exercise and if they would like to write a Thank You note to someone at PVCC, I would deliver the note for them.  It was a joy to read the notes and see what a positive impact so many at PVCC have had on our students.  Congratulations on being honored with a student Thank You note.”

The UFAC thought this was a lovely idea, and perhaps a way to stress several things we may have touched on at the end of the semester.  It would underscore the idea of civility and taking responsibility for one’s learning and seeking help when needed.  It would help students build networks and people to ask for future letters of reference.  It could be connected to goal-setting and people who helped students achieve their goals for the first semester.

So, we thought we would share this idea with you.  It is not a requirement, but it might be a nice way to end the semester.  You could bring campus envelopes to class and have the computer available to look up addresses/offices.
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